Llanbister Community Council General Meeting minutes
Date: Wednesday 4th November 2020  Time: 6.00pm  Venue: Via Zoom
    Apologies received:. Gareth Bowen
1. Members Present: Wayne Bowen (Chair), Marc Williams (Vice chair), Geoff Morgan, Darren Rogers, Tracy Lewis, Catherine James, County Cllr Rachel Powell, David Horne (Clerk). 
2. Declaration of Interest:  None
3. Minutes of the Last Meeting(s) – Minutes of the October general meeting were previously circulated to all councillors. All agreed they were a true record.  Proposed by Geoff Morgan and seconded by Marc Williams. The minutes will be signed when next possible. 
4. Matters Arising from Minutes 
a. Llanbister Road AED (Defibrillator)
Clerk met with an electrician from AL Technical from Newtown. Unfortunately the power has been disconnected from the phone box. However following the visit AL Technical have agreed to install the equipment free of charge as a community project. In the meantime Clerk will make enquiries to western power about getting the power reconnected. The cost is not known yet but may be mitigated by the free installation of the AED cabinet. Once the cost has been established we can go down the route of a RES grant or use some of our reserves. 
b. Clerk has submitted the Council’s comments regarding application 20/1408/FUL, the community hall extension 
c. The pay rise for clerk, agreed at September general meeting, has been implemented and back dated to April 1st 2020 in line with the national agreement. 
d. Clerk has met with contractor and requested quotes for work round the memorial. Still waiting to hear from 2nd contractor. The quote we have is for £2550 + VAT (Total £3060)
e. Cattle grids. Chair forwarded some photos to clerk of the cattle grid at Lower Cantal. In addition Clerk did a drive round the other cattle grids and collected photographic evidence to support and requests for repairs on cattle grids. They were forwarded to County Councillor Rachel Powell in October..
5. Planning – Receive planning decision notices for 21st September to 9th October 2020 and    

          12th to 23rd October 2020 which have been previously circulated to councillors.    

          Planning has been approved on 20/1360/RES opposite School Meadow. 
6. Correspondence 
a. Receive letter from a member of the public wishing to donate a bench seat to the village in memory of his father, Ray Price, who was born in Llanbister. Following discussion it was agreed this would be a good idea. We should identify possible locations. Opposite the Chapel was one suggestion or replacing an existing bench that may in a poor state of repair. It was proposed by Tracy Lewis and seconded by Geoff Morgan that we offer a choice of 3 locations to Mr Price’s son to see if he has a preference. 
b. Receive email from OVW regarding an updated list of our nominated representatives. They are Geoff Morgan and Darren Rogers. Clerk to action
c. Receive email from Audit Wales regarding future audit arrangements for Town and Community Councils. Sent out to councillors but Clerk will prepare a summary for next meeting.
7. Business to be transacted. 
a. Approval needed for purchase of RBL wreath. A cheque can be signed on Sunday at the Remembrance ceremony
b. Councillors allowance. Until a physical meeting is possible councillors should send an email to Clerk stating if they wish to receive or not receive their annual allowance
c. AED pads. Clerk needs approval to purchase replacement pads for our AED at the community hall which expire on 14th November. The cost is £75 + P&P. Proposed by Geoff Morgan and seconded by Catherine James that we purchase these.
8. Finance

Savings Account balance as at 4th November 2020 - £1076.94            
      Income (as part of above balance) – £0     
      Community Account balance as at 4th November 2020 - £6767.94              
      Income (as part of above balance) - £0
      Outgoings as part of the above balance – £138.04 Clerk’s salary (Sept)

                                              £17.50  Clerk’s expenses
                                              £103.60 HMRC PAYE







     £191.43 Clerk’s salary (inc backpay)                  

                                                (Oct)
9. 
Any Other Business.  
(i) Precept planning. It is the time of year now for planning the budget for next year. Clerk has looked at the figures for this year and projected forward. Clerk has forwarded a draft budget for 2021/22 for councillors to read through prior to the December meeting when the budget can be finalised. The precept has to be submitted in January 2021. Clerk forwarded a proposal for utilising our reserves to stop them building up each year which were discussed and agreed in broad terms. All councillors should prepare some ideas for village wide projects. Clerk can then produce a medium/long term strategy for future projects. The budget can be finalised in December and early January 2021. 

(ii) Remembrance Sunday will take place on Sunday 8th November. This is a permitted exemption from the lockdown. There are strict guidelines for the ceremony with numbers restricted to a maximum of 30. Safe distancing rules will apply . The council wreath has been delivered to Chair. 
(iii) Councillors allowances. Councillors need to inform the clerk in writing if they do or do not wish to receive their annual allowance of £150. This is a budgeted item and has to be included in the precept, whether or not it is taken up

(iv) Clerk has placed a large amount of documents into the PCC Archive. Made up of minute records from 1971 to 2016/17
   Date of Next meeting - Wednesday 9th December 2020 at 6.15pm via Zoom.
